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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT
AGENDA ITEM:  2

DATE:  May 19, 2005
PROPOSED MOTION:  2005-0189
PREPARED BY:  Gennevie Cook
SUBJECT:
A MOTION confirming the Executive’s appointment of Catherine Moore, who resides in council district eight, to the King County Civil Rights Commission.
SUMMARY:
The Executive has appointed Catherine Moore to a partial term on the King County Civil Rights Commission, expiring June 01, 2007.

Ms. Moore is a resident of Seattle and council district eight.  She is a graduate of State University of New York where she earned a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Political Science.  Ms. Moore is also a graduate of Albany Law School where she received her Juris Doctor Degree.  Ms. Moore is currently the Associate Judge for the Lummi Nation Tribal Court in Bellingham, Washington where she adjudicates all civil and criminal matters under the Lummi Nation Code of Laws.  She also is the Family Law Commissioner Pro Tempore for King County Superior Court where she adjudicates all matters on the family law motions calendar.

The King County Civil Rights Commission is the citizen advisory commission to the King County Executive and Metropolitan King County Council on matters pertaining to the County’s civil rights program.  It is responsible for reviewing and reporting on the effectiveness and progress of the county’s affirmative action, non-discrimination enforcement, and minority/women business utilization programs and taking a strong leadership role in raising community awareness and involvement on civil rights issues.  There are sixteen commission members with thirteen nominated by councilmembers representing each of the council districts while the remaining three serve as at-large members selected by the County Executive.  The Commission annually elects its own officers and currently meets on a monthly basis.  The ordinance creating the Commission also established four standing committees by which most of the work of the Commission is to be accomplished.  Standing committee meetings are usually scheduled apart from the monthly Commission meetings.  Members of the Commission normally serve three year terms except for initial appointees who may serve staggered terms ranging from one to three years.  The County Executive designates appropriate staff to support the work of the Commission.

ATTENDING:
Catherine Moore, Appointee
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Executive’s Letter of Transmittal dated March 18, 2005
2. Proposed Motion 2005-0189
3. Application/Resume

4. Board Profile Form

